
Old Glebe Civic Association Executive Committee Meeting

Meeting Minutes

     9/30/09

The meeting convened at 7:00 PM in the Cherrydale Room at Madison Center.

Attendees: Ron Cheich, Burt Bostwick, Krista Bean Dorrian, Ruth Gordon, Marx Sterne, Bruce Shuttleworth

Secretary’s Report 

· There were no  minutes to be approved.
Treasurer’s Report – Ruth Gordon

· Ruth distributed a financial report dated August 31, 2009 showing a balance in OGCA’s account of $5, 282.60.
President’s Report – Ron Cheich

· Ron and Burt Bostwick reported on developments at the Madison Center.  The County has moved several programs to other centers and has cut the hours of remaining programs at Madison.  There was discussion of the need to identify uses for the Madison Center in order to raise its profile.  Ron and Burt expressed concern that if this wasn’t done the Center could become the target of further spending cuts.  It was suggested that the fall newsletter address this issue and solicit neighborhood involvement.
· Burt reported that the $15,000 PEG went through and would fund a new sign, pollinator garden and trail repair at Gulf Branch Nature Center.
· Burt reported on activities of the Friends of Gulf Branch.  The group has obtained its 501(c)(3) status and has been granted approval to solicit funds.  To date it has raised $2,000 in cash and another $4,000 in pledges.  It is attempting to raise $10,000 by the end of the year.  There was some discussion among the Committee of potential revenue generating ideas.  Burt agreed to ask Janet Nuzum, the President of FoGBNC to speak at the OGCA Fall meeting.
· Pioneer Day is scheduled for October 10, 2009.
Next Executive Committee Meeting 

· It was agreed that there would be no meeting in October.  The Fall meeting of the membership was tentatively scheduled for Sunday, November 1st.
The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

